
WORKSHOP MEETING SEPTEMBER 21ST 2021 
 
A workshop meeting of the Mayfield Town Board was held on September 21st 2021 at the 
Mayfield Municipal Complex, 28 N. School St. Mayfield NY 12117.  The meeting was opened 
at 5:00 PM  by Supervisor Richard Argotsinger with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
PRESENT:   Supervisor Richard Argotsinger 
  Councilman Vincent Coletti 
  Councilwoman Melissa Mazzarelli 
   
ALSO PRESENT:  Bookkeeper Nathan Matthews, Jack Putman, Ralph Desiderio 
 
Line by line discussions on Budget items.  
Supervisor Argotsinger stated that the Court Clerks work approximately 20 hours a week at a 
current salary of $13.27 per hour.  Discussion of raising Court Clerk salaries to $15.00 per 
hour, as salaried employees. 
 
Councilwoman Ricciardi entered the meeting at 5:10 PM. 
 
Assessor Clerk salary was reduced, Deputy Town Clerk salary was increased.  Historian has an 
increase for supplies.  Ambulance Service is still being negotiated at a County level.  Health 
Insurance has gone up 3%.  Digital Townpath services will remain the same at up to $1500.00 
Highway Department has in increase to complete the Gray Road project and an increase for 
another Truck. 
 
Councilman Ruliffson entered the meeting at 5:33 
 
Discussion of Court Clerk salaries with Councilwoman Mazzarelli and Councilwoman Ricciardi 
suggested making Court Clerks hourly and not salaried employees at a rate of $15.00 per 
hour. 
RES #105  On motion by Councilwoman Mazzarelli, seconded by Councilwoman Ricciardi the 
following resolution was adopted 2 AYES (Mazzarelli, Ricciardi) 3 NOES (Argotsinger, Coletti, 
Ruliffson) 
RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board will keep the Court Clerks salaried employees at the 
same rate. 
 
CEO/BI salary increase including Planning Board will stay at a 5% increase 
 
Clerk Salary request was tabled 
 
Councilman Ruliffson updated the Town Board on the water tower and fencing for the Town 
Barn. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 



On motion by Councilman Coletti, seconded by Councilwoman Mazzarelli the meeting was 
adjourned at 6:14 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Nancy Parker 
Town Clerk/RMO 
 


